
Suncrest PAC Annual General Meeting 

Monday June 6, 2022 

General Information 

Minutes: Kelly Girn 

PAC Chair: Williams English 

Attendees: Bill, Kelly, Leanne, Lori, Lorinda, Reg, Roula, Tamara, Vanessa, 
Williams 

Meeting Called to Order: 6:34 pm 

Land Acknowledgment 

 

Chairs Report: Williams 

Motion to approve last meeting’s minutes: motioned by Williams, seconded by 
Kelly 

Motion Passed  

Thank You 

Thank you to all PAC executive members and to all volunteers for all your hard 
work and commitment  

Thank you to Reg and all school administrative staff for a great year. 

 

DPAC Report: Vanessa and Lorinda 

AGM meeting May 2022 (reported back to group) 

-Anti-Racism Survey- results shared and a high response rate in Burnaby  

-discussed DPAC conference (funds, speakers, coffee etc.) 

-Byrne Secondary (a student died when walking home from school)- concerned 
DPAC did not do enough, Go Fund Page started on behalf of the family  



-future meeting 3rd Monday of every month 

-budget cutbacks in the district (concerns over how it will affect vulnerable 
families) 

 

Treasurer’s Report (Bill) 

-some outstanding cheques 

-playground PAC will contribute $522.43 

-out of gaming grant will pay for any field trips this year and consumable teacher 
funds 

-water fountain bill needs to be paid 

-Bill will apply for the gaming grant for next year before the end of June.  

-Bill will reconcile all statements before the end of the year and will meet with 
next year’s treasurer.  

 

Principal’s Report: Reg 

Event Updates  

-Student Led Conference – Great connecting with families in the school building. 

-Hub Cycle – Grade 4, 5, and 6 students participated and had a great time 

-Green Thumb Theatres – Grade 4, 5, and 6 students participated  

-Book Fair was successful. 

-Saleema Noon presentations were informative to students and 38 parents attended 
parent workshop.  

-Spirit Days (Shade Day, Athletic Wear Day, Color Days- week of sports day) 

School Information 

-shortage of TOCs (non-enrolling teachers are covering classes) 

-staff leaving in September- Ms. Mulhern (new head teacher next year), Ms. 
Fletcher (retiring), and Ms. Diep (maternity leave) 



-EA staffing to be determined 

-enrollment going up to 320 students 

-Water filling station in the building ready for installation. Costs are underbudget, 
closer to $5000.00. Thank you to the PAC for the funding for this project.  

-Painting – school looks good, hope it is over in September. 

-Sports Day dismissal at 1pm.  

-Grade 7 Grad - thanks to the Grade 7 Grad Committee for all of their hard work. 
Ceremony will include Grade 6s and each grade will be able to bring 2 guests.  

-Teachers consumable budget- need cheques from Bill.  

- PAC reimbursement cheque needed for 1 fieldtrip, 3 more coming 

**Thank you to the Pac for all their hard work this year. 

 

New Business 

Sports Day 

-discussed food for sports day 

-Vanessa motioned for the PAC to fund $80 towards freezies for students on sports 
day. All attendees voted to support this.  

-Kindergarten orientation in September 2022.  

-Teacher appreciation discussed possible ideas. In a later discussion with Reg, 
decided it would be packaged snacks for staff on Wednesday June 22, 2022.  

-PAC will gift staff leaving with a $10 gift card.  

-Future drills – information will be sent to parents informing them of drills that 
may need frontloading or debriefing.  This will include the first routine firedrill of 
the year, but not subsequent ones. 

-Fruit/veggie program- school will renew membership (application due June 18th) 

-PAC is wanting more communication (newsletters or emails) from school. Not 
sure if parents are looking at website.  

 



Committee Reports 

Hot Lunch Orders 

-Grade 7’s would be missing lunch on Friday, June 24th Lori would change for 
grade 7’s to Thursday, June 23rd. 

 

A special thank-you to Williams and Bill for being a part of PAC this year. 
Your hard work and time is very appreciated! 

 

2022-2023 PAC Executive Elections  

Chair/President 

Tamara accepted nomination as PAC chair 

Vanessa nominated as Co-chair. Did not immediately accept. (Will decide in 
September) 

Secretary 

Jenna and Kelly accepted nominations as Co-PAC secretaries, will continue in 
their role. 

Treasurer 

Lori/ Roula accepted nomination as PAC Co-Treasures 

DPAC 

Lorinda accepted nomination as DPAC 

 

Meeting Adjourned: 8:05  

Next Meeting: To Be Determined in September 2022  

 


